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INFORMATION 
 

The New Financial Services Authority (OJK) Regulation No. 11/POJK.03/2020 

 

We would like to inform you regarding the recent Ministry of Law and Human Rights regulation number 11 Year 2020 concerning 
Prohibition of Temporary Foreigners Entering the Territory of the Republic of Indonesia which stipulated due to the pandemic of 
Covid-19. According to Minister of Law and Human Rights Prof. Yasonna H Laoly, this regulation will ban all foreigners with six 
exceptions: 
 
1. Foreign Holders of Limited Stay Permits and Permanent Stay Permits; 
2. Foreign Diplomatic Visa and Service Visa Holders; 
3. Foreigners who hold Diplomatic Stay Permits and Official Stay Permits; 
4. Medical and food aid and support workers. This is based on humanitarian reasons (humanitarian purpose); 
5. Crews of conveyance both sea, air and land; 
6. For Foreigners who will work on National Strategic Projects. 
 
Further, the excluded foreigners must follow the requirements; such as: 
1. The existence of a health certificate in English issued by the health authorities of each country; 
2. Has been 14 (fourteen) days in the territory / country that is free of Covid-19; 
3. Statement of being prepared for quarantine for 14 (fourteen) days carried out by the Government of the Republic of Indonesia. 
 
Please find attached the Press Release the Minister of Law and Human Rights 11 year 2020 on Provisional Prohibition of Foreigners 
Entering Indonesia in concern of Covid-19. 
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